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Madam President and Fellow Councilors:

The Committee on Divisional Activities, DAC, will hold a strategic planning retreat in June to plot a course on how best to serve divisions and the Society over the next 3-5 years. We will report to you in Philadelphia on the highlights from that retreat. 
DAC has established two priorities for 2016. The first one focuses on division membership chairs, and providing them with more tools, training, and guidance on how to recruit and retain division members. DAC is working with staff and the Membership Affairs Committee to accomplish this goal. You can expect to hear more about this very soon. 
A second DAC priority centers on developing and launching a pilot program with several divisions to help them integrate an ongoing business planning component into their operations.  Operating in a dynamic and highly competitive global environment, divisions must have a thorough understanding of the external challenges and opportunities that confront them.   
DAC voted to approve a petition to amend the Bylaws to permit greater flexibility with respect to rights that divisions and local sections grant to their affiliates. If all goes according to plan, this petition will be on the Council agenda for consideration in Philadelphia.  

DAC is working with several divisions in San Diego to help them produce short, high-quality videos that promote reasons to join their divisions. DAC will make this opportunity available to additional divisions during the Philadelphia National Meeting in August.
DAC voted to fund 12 Innovative Project Grants (IPG) totaling $68,980. The committee will consider another set of IPG proposals during the Philadelphia meeting; the deadline for that round of submissions is July 1, 2016.
Finally, DAC wishes to acknowledge the efforts of the divisions and the Multidisciplinary Program Planning Group in organizing and delivering a wide range of excellent programming in support of the San Diego theme, “Computers in Chemistry.”

Madam President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.       
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